
 

Holland Township PTO 
Minutes of Monthly Meeting  

November 11, 2020 

CALL TO ORDER: ​Alyssa Kries, President, called the meeting to order at 7:00pm.  

OFFICERS REPORTS  

President’s Report: ​Alyssa Kries welcomed and thanked everyone for joining the zoom 
meeting. Aylssa Kries introduced herself to the members followed by Amy Gercie, 
Tomasina McGuire, and Kayla Hulcher.  

Secretary’s Report: ​Alyssa Kries opened the floor for discussion of the September 
2020 minutes. No discussion. A motion to accept the September 2020 minutes was 
made. A second motion was made, and it was unanimously approved.  

Treasurer’s Report: ​Alyssa Kries opened the floor for discussion of the September 
and October 2020 Financial Activity and Performance to Budget Reports. No 
discussion. A motion to accept the September and October 2020 Financial Activity and 
Performance to Budget Reports was made. The motion was seconded, and it was 
unanimously approved.  

COMMITTEE REPORTS  

8th Grade Committee: ​No update. 

Assemblies Committee: ​Sandy Bate reported that Eyes of the Wild is available for 
virtual webinar. It will be discussed with Jason Kries to see if the school has the 
capability of streaming the webinar. Discussion about middle school mental health 
assembly took place. Jen Leap will be contacted for ideas. This will be discussed at the 
next meeting.  

Book Fair: ​Fall book fair was a success. No news on the spring book fair. 

Bulletin Board: ​No update. 



 

Family Events: ​Nothing to report.  

Fundraising Committee:  
i. Amy Gercie reminded everyone the sneakers plus school store is still open until 

11/15/2020. 
ii. Deenie Totten reported $675 was raised from the mini holiday photo sessions. 

Every spot was filled. Also a reminder Charlie Brown’s is giving $5 toward the PTO for 
sales (except from Christmas Trees) until Christmas if you ask for the PTO form.  

Help from Home Committee: ​Reminder to use amazon smile while holiday 
shopping for school rewards.  

Hospitality Committee: ​No update.  

Membership Committee: ​No update. 

Staff Appreciation Committee: ​No update.  

Website Committee: ​Website is updated.  

NEW BUSINESS :  
- Parks and Rec are doing a holiday house decorating contest and other holiday 

fun. They are in need of male volunteers. Deenie Totten is the contact if anyone has 
questions. 

- PTO is waiting for the administration to give details on the school holiday 
parties and teacher gifts. An email will be sent out as soon as information is received.  

PUBLIC COMMENT: ​The​ ​HTEA is collecting gift cards instead of collecting toys this 
year.  

ADJOURNMENT: ​7:27 pm. Next meeting will be via zoom, date in January or February 
is to be determined. 


